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Tēnā koe
 
We refer to your email of 8 July 2024 in which you request the following under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (OIA): 
 

Under the Official Information Act, please supply all formal briefings and reports, provided for and 

arising from, the 2024 NATO Summit in Washington. 

 

On 10 July 2024, we sought your agreement to refine to your request to the below: 
 

1. The ‘Visit Overview and Objectives’ for the Prime Minister’s visit to the US and attendance at the NATO 
Summit; 

2. ‘NATO Overview Briefs’ sent to the Prime Minister Rt Hon Christopher Luxon; 
3. ‘NATO Background Briefs’ sent to the Prime Minister Rt Hon Christopher Luxon; and 
4. Formal reports back from NATO meetings as of the date of refinement. 

 
You accepted this refinement on 16 July 2024. 
 
On 25 July 2024, you were advised that we had received a transfer from the Department of the 
Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) on 18 July 2024 for: 
 

All written advice, notes, aides‐memoire, briefings, and reports, provided for and arising from, a visit by 

Prime Minister Christopher Luxon to the United States of America from 9‐12 July 2024. 

 
At this time we contacted you regarding the scope of this request. You advised us to proceed with 
the refined request (dated 16 July 2024), and to disregard the request transferred from DPMC. 
 
As of the date of your refinement (16 July 2024), we have not received any Formal Reports back 
from NATO meetings. Therefore, this part of your request is refused under section 18(e) of the 
OIA; the information requested does not exist. 
 
The information relevant to your request is attached. We have withheld some information under 
the following sections of the OIA:  

 6(a): to avoid prejudicing the security or defence of New Zealand or the international 
relations of the New Zealand Government;  

 6(b)(i): to protect the passing of information from another government on a confidential 
basis; 
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 6(b)(ii): to protect the passing of information from an international organisation on a 
confidential basis; and 

 9(2)(g)(i): to protect the free and frank expression of opinions by departments. 
 
Where the information has been withheld under section 9 of the OIA, we have identified no public 
interest in releasing the information that would override the reasons for withholding it. 
 
Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Therefore, our response to your request (with your personal information 
removed) may be published on the Ministry website: www.mfat.govt.nz/en/about-us/contact-
us/official-information-act-responses/  
 
If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 
DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
Sarah Corbett 
for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 
 








































